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Core Team Meeting Notes
February 16, 2016 / 8:30-10:00 a.m.
Little House 131 Avocado Ave. El Cajon, CA 92020

Core Team Meeting Purpose:

To provide oversight and direction for the interagency partnership

and implementation of initiatives in the Collaborative.
	Agenda Items
	Action 

	I. Welcome and Introductions, participants included:

Abdi Abdillahi,  Sandra Simmer, Dana Stevens, Carol Lewis, Dilkhwaz Ahmed, Frank Carson, Romalyn Watson, Rolland Slade, Cathy Hilton, Barbara Ryan, Molly Reed  Guests: Lorena Cordova, City of El Cajon, Paula Boylan and Brian Gaze, Circulate San Diego
	None

	II. Approval of January Meeting Notes
               No discussion
	Approved

	III. Collaborative Business
Barbara presented the Finance Report for December.  There weren’t any 
questions.

 
	Approved

	IV. Be Safe El Cajon Presentation

Lorena Cordova, Planning for the City of El Cajon and representatives from Circulate San Diego presented on an Active Transportation grant they received through SANDAG.  It is an Education, Awareness and Encourage program to bring awareness to pedestrian safety and encourage active transportation. There was a discussion about issues that our group is familiar with and recommendations of projects and ongoing programs that could work collaboratively with the group.  There will be meet up groups for walking, education in relevant languages, six community walks, and other programs.  Safe Routes to School is also working with the City and will focus more on the school education.  They will continue to bring us updates.  The other grant that they are working collaboratively together is improvements to our Transportation Center for the trolley and buses.  
	No action

	V. El Cajon Recreation Updates- Frank was available for updates this month.
Rennette Park will have an August Grand Reopening for all of the improvements. They are adding 2 new playgrounds and 1 adult fitness course.  Wells Park needs to be completed by the end of June for their grant.  They will be expanding the dog park and adding an agility course and shade structure.  With a $3,000 grant they are trying a pilot program to teach 4th graders how to swim.  April 23 is Creek to Bay Clean-up and they need volunteers.  April 30th is Arbor Day and you can register online starting April 1.  KaBOOM’s design day is tomorrow at the library and the build day for the new playground at the library will be on April 7th.  It is a weekday and they only need 75 volunteers.  He encouraged everyone to support TEDx Day for the School District and America on Main St.

	No action

	VI. Newcomers Update- Abdi gave a report of the refugees.  We are still continuing to get refugees from Iraq.  Last month we had 119.  For the past 4 months California has been #1 in refugees.  San Diego has been #1 in California.  The other largest county has been Dallas, Texas. There was a great discussion about our newcomers arriving in El Cajon.  Many believe that our Syrian refugees are coming to El Cajon, but most are going to Los Angeles.  We are seeing an increase in our Afghanistan refugees.  They are also coming to East County.  The conversation about assisting refugees lasted most of the meeting.
	No action

	VII. Coordinator Report- Carol gave a brief update about Little House and the El Cajon Collaborative.  Little House hosted a Senior Refugee Garden Build Day on Saturday, Feb. 13th.  There were 38 people in attendance including refugee seniors from UPAC-EMSS and 20 Granite Hills Key Club teens.  Funding was possible through HHSA, East Co. Senior Service Providers and with help from the First Lutheran Church.  Everyone had a great time and there are lots more to come.  RLA members were awarded certificates from Supervisor Jacob and our other elected officials at the Lexington Elementary School for their help with the new school crossing.  ECC hosted the ceremony for the crosswalk and attended the school opening ceremony. This month’s Council meeting had 53 attend and the subject was Mental Health Services for Youth.  The counseling staff from CVUSD were invited. 
	No action


	VIII. Accomplishing ECC’s Strategic Priorities
· Strategic Planning
Ran out of time.  We will table until next month’s meeting and discuss the Core Team’s purpose, representation and responsibilities.
	

	         IX.   Roundtable (Accomplishments, Announcements)
· Home Start is continuing their income tax services at Little House this month.
· Pastor Slade shared that they are doing food distribution on the 2nd and 4th Thursday at Meridian Church at 5:30 p.m.
· Molly was excited that work will begin on the new Family Health Center in El Cajon near Little House soon.  The contractor bids are all in.  It will be open in phases and hopefully the first phase will open early April.  It will house mental, medical, dental and community services.  They are hoping to have a psychiatrist on staff.

· Romalyn shared that HHSA-AIS will be hosting their Grandparents Raising Grandchildren event again this year being held at Meridian Baptist.  The date is March 19th from 9:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

	

	NEXT CORE TEAM MEETING:  TUESDAY, March 15, 2016 8:30-10:00 a.m.
Please note the new start time.   
	



Mission:


The El Cajon Collaborative builds relationships, leverages resources and promotes best practices


to enhance the quality of life for children, youth and families in our community
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